
THE WOMAN’S CLUB OF SPRING LAKE

September 2019 GENERAL MEETING

DATE  September 16, 2019



TIME:  11:30

CALL TO ORDER:  Kathleen Bagley for Mary Rottino, President

COLLECT:  Maureen Cooney

PLEDGE:  Maureen Cooney

RECORDING SECRETARY:  Janet Kenny for Lucille Jarman

Jackie Zurla, Historian, introduced Cyndy Baumgartner, President of the Board of Library for Spring Lake, who spoke on how the Spring Lake Library came to be.

MINUTES:  

The previous minutes were approved.

TREASURER’S REPORT:  Maureen Cooney

Charity Account Balance:

$ 15,481.10

Operating Account  Balance:
    
$ 11,881.68

Scholarship Account Balance:
$   5,353.03

Regular Acct - Manasquan Savings   $   32,715.81

Chance Acct - Manasquan Savings    $  41,381.70

Darlene Cecich reviewed the budget for the 2019 - 2020 and the Board approved it.

CORRESPONDENCE:  Kathleen Dittman 

The following Thank You cards were received:

· From Sr. Carol for the afghan for the Uganda Missions

· From Lynn Webb for donation to CASA

· From Brighton Collectibles for the Soles 4 Souls donations

· From Helen Giannini for the cards, visits, kindness during her illness

· From Olive Taylor for the scholarships received.

· From Virginia Conforte Ferraro for the scholarship received

· From Eileen Hudson for the birthday wishes.

· From the RAFTS organization for the donation of $500.

Letters of non-renewal of membership for non-payment of dues were sent to Diane Cambron, Catherine Krein, Susan Parks, Eleanor Tron and Kathleen DiLodovicio.

PRESIDENT’S REPORT:  Kathleen Bagley gave President Mary Rottino’s report:

1. Welcome back and hope you all had a great summer.  The first item I would like to report on is the Shore District Meeting held 6/24 at the Asbury Park WC clubhouse.  I am passing around some announcements from that evening– is there anything more anyone would like to add who attended?

2. The next District meeting is 9/23 at the WC of Matawan Clubhouse at 10 am and, if attending, bring your lunch. Nancy, Kathleen and I cannot attend – if anyone can go, it would be greatly appreciated.  Please let me know and sign up on the clipboard – I will prepare the club’s report to be handed in at that meeting. If no one attends, I will send ours by mail to Gwen.

3. Sadly we got shut out of the NJSFWC Luncheon in Pt Pleasant on August 9.  However, about 18 of us were able to have a very nice lunch together at Larimar with the excess proceeds going to CASA.

4. On August 3, the SL Library Board honored the WC of SL at their annual Art Show and Centennial celebration with a wonderful speech by the Library Board of Trustees President Cyndy Baumgartner and the presentation of a commemorative certificate from Mayor Naughton. Thanks to the members who helped that day!

5. The NJSFWC Fall Conference will be held at the Battleground CC in Matawan on Oct. 21. Unfortunately, that is the same day as our monthly meeting.  If anyone would like to attend, please sign up on the clipboard that is circulating and give me a check for $40 today and indicate your entrée choice.   

6. The GFWC Middle Atlantic Region Conference will be held in Parsippany on October 11-13.  If anyone is interested, please see me for the more info.  

7. Sisters Academy has invited us to attend their annual breakfast on Friday October 18 at 8:30 at the school.  It is a complimentary breakfast and tours of the school are available.  Sign up sheet is circulating today and will also be at the Sept General Meeting as well.

8. Several of us did attend the Belmar WC Luncheon in June and they were very appreciative.  We do like to support each other. We will share the news about our Luncheon at the District Meeting and hopefully we will get some other clubs to attend.

9. The NJSFWC Day of Service is on Nov 16.  I will quickly read the letter from the Shore District Chair for the event, Susan Meeker Paul from the Asbury Park WC. There is a long list of items that we are being asked to collect – copies of the list will be given out at the general meeting.  Since the day of service is on a Saturday and precedes our November General meeting, we will have to collect these items at our October meeting.  These items are going to EMBRELLA (formerly known as Foster and Adoptive Family Services) for distribution to college students who have aged out of the Foster Care System. We do need a couple of volunteers to help at Asbury on 11/16.  This list of items for collection was given out - to be collected at the next meeting.

FIRST VICE PRESIDENT – Maureen Cooney for Nancy Pugliese

The Centennial Photo Books can still be ordered.  Contact Nancy if you want one.

The list of upcoming Events was given out and will be on the website as well.

SECOND VICE PRESIDENT/YEARBOOK/NEWSLETTER – Kathleen Bagley

The Yearbooks will be distributed today.  Please make sure you pick it up today.

PARLIAMENTARIAN - Lucille Caserio

Reminder:  Our meetings should run according to the Robert’s Rules of Order.  Before anyone speaks they should raise their hand and be recognized by the President and then proceed.  A motion can be presented in this way as well and then approved.

DEPARTMENT CHAIR REPORTS

Kathleen Bagley read the Definitions of the Chairs and Committees.  This will be available on the website and you can download from there.  As the document was read Chairs could also provide any updates.

ARTS CREATIVE – 

This position is still vacant but hope to have it filled soon.

CONSERVATION – Laraine DeFilippi  

Collected and delivered 4 bags of items for the Monmouth County SPCA (Darlene Cecich)

The Beach Sweep is on Saturday, October 26 from 9 to 12.  Even if you haven’t signed up you can still attend.  It is very helpful to the community.  Bring your own gloves.

Laraine requested a list of organizations for donating recycled items.  If you know of any please contact her.

EDUCATION – Beth Sentner

Request has been made to promote literacy by donating Dr. Seuss books to hospitals and schools.  Instead of the books themselves donations will be requested at the meeting on Monday, 9/16.  Donations can be accepted at the next general meeting in October.

HOME LIFE/PUBLIC ISSUES – Valerie Maltzman

A meeting will be held on October 7 for anyone who is interested in attending.  Nationally the Soles for Souls committee brought in 50, 000 shoes to contribute to various housing projects.  Our club donated 141 shoes.

LITERATURE/GCI REPORT –  Mary Helen Sullivan 

The Books are listed in the yearbook.*  The next meeting will be on 9/30 in the Community House.

(*These will also be on the website)

GCI  - Mary Helen Sullivan

The Club should be proud because not only did we start the Spring Lake Library but we also started Douglas College.

HISTORIAN – Jackie Zurla

In view of the recent 100th Anniversary of our library, in which the Woman’s Club was honored, Jackie shared with us some interesting facts.  We are one of the GFWC 474 free established libraries.  In the 1890s one of the fastest growing services was to help establish permanent and traveling libraries.  Many of the early clubs were founded as reading clubs and “Shakespeare Clubs” offering a library outlet to members.  Answering the call to expand into public service, clubwomen across the country pooled their dues and bought books and other resources.  As you know our very own club initiated a movement to gather the nucleus of the library by donating their own books and soliciting from friends.  On November 14, 1919 the formal opening and presentation took place at the new Community House which still houses our library today.

CHARITABLE GIVING – Kathleen Dittman

The following are the Charities for the 2019 - 2020 club year:

Mary’s Place by the Sea; Sister’s Academy; Jersey Shore Rescue Mission for which we deliver donated items from the Club; Kaleidoscope of Hope; St. Vincent DePaul of St. Rose; and Lunch Break in Red Bank.

The standing Charity donations (library, Community House, First Aid, etc) will be sent out by year end.

The names of all rotating charities will be posted at each fundraising event and the profits from those events will be distributed in April.

EVENING DIVISION Kathleen Reddick will request that the Evening Division send cards to the Josiah Robison’s family - the boy who drowned last week in Spring Lake.  Donations to the fund are being requested.  The first meeting is on Wednesday, 9/18.  All are welcome

PUBLICITY/COMMUNICATIONS – Mabel Levine

Chairs can submit to Mabel any information for publication.

WEBSITE - Janet Kenny and Mabel

All information for the Club is on the website (dates, events, photos, forms, etc)  Please use it whenever you need updated info.  If you need the password for the Members only section contact Janet or Mabel.

If any of the chairs want any specific info on the website please let us know.

All forms are located there so this should be helpful to all the members.

SUNSHINE - Eleanor Leone

A get well card has been sent to Sheila Miller who had a fall and fractured her hip.

A sympathy card will be sent to Gwen Lewis on the loss of her two sons. 

EVENING DIVISION –  Kathy Reddick

The 2019-20 Evening Division schedule has been completed and submitted to Kathleen Bagley for the Yearbook.  The schedule was based on the results of a survey of all members at the March meeting.  It was decided to include a service project every month and members volunteered to lead individual projects, which include backpacks for CASA, gift bags for homeless, blankets for an animal shelter, greetings for veterans, and much more.  Highlights include a Genealogy Workshop in October, floral crafts in November and March, Game night in February, and Bowling in May. Our first meeting will be held on September 18 at 6 pm at St. Stephen's Green, where we will enjoy dinner and assemble gift bags for the homeless. All are welcome.  

FEDERATION SECRETARY – Joyce Andaloro

Joyce is working on the Shining Star Endowment Fund and will present information at a future date.

HOSPITALITY – Helen Giannini and Mary Tetro  

Mary Skibola will become a member of this committee.

There are 47 members in attendance at this meeting.

MEMBERSHIP – Marie Agliozzo and Dolores Farese

Thanks was expressed to Dolores Farese who corrected the previous membership forms and made copies to distribute to prospective members. 

Three new members were introduced at the meeting:  Theresa LeMar, Amy Puzio Kennedy, Lorraine Kahrer. 

Please wear your name badges to all meetings.  If you do not have it on Marie will collect 25 cents from you !!!

VNA – Marie Agliozzo    

Checks were given to Nancy Zavoluk, the assistant Treasurer for the months of June and July.  Up to this point a profit of $253.69 has been made to the Club.  Starting in January only the volunteers at the VNA Thrift shop can open a consignment account.  

SCHOLARSHIP COMMITTEE – Anne E. Butler

Thanks was given for the efforts of last year to help get the scholarship monies.

Thanks for efforts that will be given this year as well.

An organizational meeting will be held on October 11 - 10:30 Duggan Hall.  Save the date.  The status of the members will be taken at that time.  If you are interested in joining let Anne know.  If there are openings Anne will contact you.

WAYS AND MEANS – Maryanne Mulvihill and Mary O’Shea

Irish Bake Sale was a huge success. The delicious baked goods supplied by many generous members and the sale table overseen by Carol Jerz, Lucille Jarman, Mary O’Shea and Ann Butler garnered $843. Thank you to all the bakers.

All of the Activities are in the Yearbook and on the website.

The following are the members of this committee:  Maria DiGiovanni, Marguerite Reilly, Lucille Jarman, Carol Jerz, Anne Patella.

Calling all bakers to help with the Italian Bake Sale. Maria DiGiovani has offered to conduct the sale which will occur on September 28. Baked goods can be brought to Maria’s house on the 27th between 12 and 2p.m. If possible wrap the goodies in small packages.
FALL LUNCHEON - Sue Luterzo

Everything is moving along for the Luncheon.  Reservations are printed and ready to distribute to  the membership at our September meeting.  Posters are ready to be displayed in Spring Lake storefronts during the September San Gennaro Festival.  Sue will ask merchants that day to display the posters.

88 tickets have been sold for the 50/50 raffle to date for a total on $4,400.  Please send in your checks and raffle stubs to Dorothy DeFoe.

More solicitations are needed to make our raffle a success. Please contact Sue if you need solicitation letters.  Even one or two gifts from each member makes a big difference. 

Once all the merchants and gifts are finalized the insert for the program will be finished and everything printed.  A list of all the prizes will be distributed to guests at the luncheon.

Raffle tickets have to be picked in front of our guests.  Sue will ensure that this goes efficiently.

Pat Sheehan will say the invocation at the Luncheon.

Mabel will give out the invitations to the Evening Division.

FASHION SHOW for the Luncheon:  Pat Marold

The Fashions will be provided by The Emporium in Ocean Grove.  More volunteers are needed as models.  Please see Pat if you can help out.

JEWELERY SALE in December:  Please give any jewelery that you want to donate for the sale at Christmas to Pat Marold.

Kathleen Bagley told the membership to contact the Chairs if you are interested in joining any committee.

NEW BUSINESS:

If you are a member of the Atlantic Club please let them know that you are a member of the Woman’s Club so that you can receive special benefits.

Raffle was won by a new member, Lorraine Kahrer in the amount of $44.25.

MEETING ADJOURNED:  1:15


